
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

December 13, 2011
Vice President Bob Rosenbaum called the meeting to order at 11:10AM.

The following officers and directors were present: Bob Rosenbaum, Dale Lazar, Lynn Heinrichs, Fred Dent and Glenn Yarborough.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the November 8, 2011 Board meeting were approved.

Vice President’s Report

Thamir A'Hashimi has reported that he intends to move to Texas in 45 days, so he is not a candidate for admission in our Club.

As requested by Ali Al-Attar, the Board voted to grant Dr. Ali a one year leave of absence.

The Club filed a Vocational Service Leadership Award on behalf of Mike Holleran for the work he has done with Ethics Day
Membership Report – Fred Dent
Fred reported that he has prepared a tri-fold brochure about the Rotary Club of McLean.

Treasurer’s Report – Lynn Heinrichs

Lynn presented the financial statement through the end of the second quarter.  Although it shows that the Club has spent more than it has received, the Club has more income coming in, such as from Monte Carlo Night.

Dual-Gender Club Issue

It was noted that there is one club in our District that includes only men.  Three options were presented for addressing this issue: 1) Write a letter to RI suggesting that this is a problem that RI should address; 2) Write a letter to Governor Allen suggesting that this is a problem that Governor Allen should address; or 3) take no action.  It was noted that the incoming District Governor and the incoming Membership Chair have both stated that this is a problem that will be resolved during their term if not sooner.  The Board voted to take no action.
Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 17, 2012 at 11:00AM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary
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